REGULAR MEETING OF THE ALAMO MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2019 AT 5:00 P.M. AT CITY HALL
97 SOUTH JOHNSON STREET, ALAMO, TN 38001
Mayor Emison called the meeting to order.

- Roll was called with the following Aldermen present: Kenneth Bodkins, Larry
Conder, P.B. Conley and John Reddick.

Mayor Emison gave the invocation.

Others present: Rita Reasons, Brad York, Doug Short, Brenda Reddick, Jordan
Spraggins, Lawrence Hardin, Neal Towater, Patrick Conley, Reecha Black, Shannon
Haynes, Chris Hutchinson and Shawn and Griffin Riggs.

Mayor Emison gave his monthly report on the following items: 1) Hard hats and
gas detectors have been delivered and side extensions are being priced for the
trench box. 2) The EPA requested a quality assurance test that John Gorman
handled and the test were passed. 3) The EPA has called for data regarding
nutrient removal for the NPDES permit and John Gorman is working on this. 4)
The pump and bearings have been replaced on well #1, as well as the screen
cleaned. 5) Mayor Emison reminds the board of the WWFB required training for
board members. 6) The code that MTAS is working on is in final stages to be
returned for final approval. 7) As a reminder to the board members Mayor
Emison stated that the local option sales tax received for October was $8715.00
less than the amount due by law, and the Alamo school system was shorted
approximately $5849.00. 8) Today the generator was set at the water plant that
the CDBG grant funded.

A motion was made by Alderman Conley to adopt the minutes of the October
2019 meeting and it was seconded by Alderman Conder. All Aldermen voted,
Aye. The motion carried.

Mayor Emison opened a public hearing at 5:15 p.m. for the closure of Cherry
Street from East Park Street to the end of the AG building on school property. He



asked if anyone had any comments. There were no individuals who asked to
speak. At 5:17 p.m. Mayor Emison closed the public hearing.

Reecha Black with The Alamo City School stated that the Houge property on East
Main was purchased by the school and it would be torn down. She also
introduced Doug Short, who has drawn the plans for the school.

Mayor Emison read Ordinance 2019-8, an ordinance for the closure of Cherry
Street from East Park to the end of the Ag building. A motion was made by
Alderman Conley to adopt the closure of that section of Cherry Street and
Alderman Reddick seconded the motion. The voting is as follows: Alderman
Bodkins, Aye, Alderman Conder, Aye, Alderman Conley, Aye and Alderman
Reddick, Aye.

Mayor Emison read Resolution 2019-10, a resolution updating the personnel
policy on overtime. Alderman Conley made a motion to adopt the resolution
updated the personnel policy and Alderman Bodkins seconded the motion. All
Aldermen voted, Aye. The motion carried.

Mayor Emison read Resolution 2019-11, a resolution stating that the town can
participate in a grant with Public Entity Partners for property conservation.
Alderman Bodkins made a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-11 and it was
seconded by Alderman Conley. All Aldermen voted, Aye.

Mayor Emison read Resolution 2019-12, a resolution allowing Alderman Reddick
to co-sign checks for the town. A motion was made by Alderman Conley to adopt
Resolution 2019-12 and it was seconded by Alderman Conder.

All Aldermen voted, Aye.

Mayor Emison read Resolution 2019-13, a resolution allowing Alderman Bodkins
to co-sign checks for the town. A motion was made by Alderman Conley to adopt
Resolution 2019-13 and it was seconded by Alderman Conder.

All Aldermen voted, Aye.

Alderman Reddick stated that the ditches from his property on West Main need
to be clean out the entrance of the nursing home.



Brad York stated that the internet of the public WIFI was not secure for
transmitting of police data. Mayor Emison stated that Rita would get with Gibson
Connect and get a separate data line for the police department.

Alderman Bodkins ask is the culvert on Cherry Street was going to be replaced
before winter. Ferris Arnold states they would try.

With no further business to come before the board Alderman Conley made a
motion to adjourn and Alderman Conder seconded the motion. All Aldermen
voted, Aye. The motion carried and the meeting adjourned.



